GRANT F. LANGLEY City Attorney

VINCENT D. MOSCHELLA MIRIAM R. HORWITZ ADAM B. STEPHENS Deputy City Attorneys



Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 • 200 East Wells Street • Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 Telephone: 414.286.2601 • TDD: 414.286.2025 • Fax: 414.286.8550

April 11, 2016

Ms. Paula Vander Velden 6163 South Tarbert Court Cudahy, WI 53110

RE:

C.I. File No 1058-2016-610

Communication from PAULA VANDER VELDEN

Dear Ms. Vander Velden:

We have received your claim for the amount of \$500.00 in relation to the vehicle damage you sustained on February 6, 2016 near 2601 South 65th Street.

The Department of Public Works reports they were not notified of any snow hazard in the roadway until you reported striking a snow mound along the curb line on February 8, 2016. After you reported the hazard to the City, the Department of Public works responded by clearing the snow mound.

The damage to your vehicle was not the result of any negligence of the City of Milwaukee and therefore the City if not legally liable for your damage. Accordingly, we are denying your claim.

Mailed 4/12/16





Ms. Paula Vander Velden April 11, 2016 Page Two

If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a written statement requesting a hearing within 21 days of the postmarked date of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells Street, Room 205, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202. Please include a photocopy of this letter's envelope, showing the postmark, and retain the original in the event further proof is needed.

Very truly yours,

GRANT F. LANGLEY

City Attorney

KARI GIPSON

Investigator Adjuster

KBG:cdr

1058-2016-610/227413